NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

The City of South Hutchinson, Kansas will hold a public hearing on September 22, 2025, at 7:00
p.m. in City Hall to present and discuss the proposed improvements for the wastewater
treatment facility and collection system project. The improvements will be funded under the
low-interest State Revolving Loan Fund Program through the Kansas Department of Health and
Environment. The loan application will include funding for the following improvements:

1) Wastewater Treatment Facility improvements consisting of replacement of aging
headworks equipment, installation of a new mechanical screen and pump, and upgrades
to improve safety, lighting and maintainability with an estimated amount of $1,483,000.

2) Sewer Collection System improvements consisting of CIPP lining of deteriorated sewer
mains and rehabilitation of an aging sanitary sewer lift station with an estimated
amount of $517,000.

The anticipated loan application request will be $2,000,000 and the total project cost is
estimated at $2,000,000. The City is also requesting $1,200,000 in loan forgiveness through the
SRF program to help offset project costs. The proposed improvements will be explained and
comments by the public will be considered. Oral and written comments will be accepted. Any
written comments will become a part of the City’s record of public hearing.
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